
 
 
 
To: Concerned Personnel- Parking File 
 
From: Marty Williamson, Chief of Police 
 
Subj: Osher Lifelong Learning Institute (OLLI) Parking Permits 
 
Date:   November 17, 2010 
 
Directive 10-8 
 
OLLI is a grant funded university event that allows older community members to take advantage of 
learning opportunities via CSUB. It has been a very positive program for CSUB and the members that 
presently participate. This program has 320 members presently. Approximately 40 of these members 
visit this campus at least once a week taking advantage of the learning opportunities being made 
available by this program. OLLI members do not receive credit for any completed courses completed 
at CSUB.  
 
Based on the intent and function of OLLI, and discussion with the Dean that oversees the program, I 
have determined that OLLI is an “activity” on the CSUB campus. Therefore, those OLLI members 
may purchase the quarterly Activities Permit to park on campus under CSUB Parking Regulations 
Section 2.2.02.  
 
OLLI members that do not purchase an Activities Pass will be required to purchase daily permits 
unless other arrangements have been set forth, such as a speaker event that has authorized an 
exempted parking area via the existing protocol.  

 


